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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, April 4, 2010 - Kendade 305 - 7 pm.

Participants:

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Tricia Chase, Basketball

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Mary Cooke, Soccer

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Felicitas Gerlach, Golf

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 

Kim Johnson, Soccer

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball

My-Linh Nguyen, Tennis

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Amanda Ross, Equestrian 

Ellen Shaw, Crew 

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Carol Still, Crew 

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern daylight time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following members had unexcused absences: Becca Adikes (Cross Country), Whitney Bailey (Track & Field) Jo Jo Gutfarb (Equestrian), Sarah Keating (Golf), Taylor Hedges (Lacrosse), Jillian London (Track & Field), Joanna McDonough (Basketball), Heather Richardson (Tennis), and Paulina Rojek (Squash) 

1. Welcome.  

Ms. Creed welcomed the SAAC members.  

2. Approval of previous committee minutes. 
It was VOTED 

“That the minutes of the March 7 and March 24 meetings be approved as distributed.” 

3. Hand in ‘Friends of Athletics’ golf tournament notecards.
Team representatives handed in the notecards that their teams filled out for the Friends of Athletics golf tournament.  These notecards will be included in the gift bags for all golf tournament participants.  Any team that has not completed its notecards was asked to turn them in to Ms. Hendricks by the next SAAC meeting. 
4. Debrief joint Club Sports Council and SAAC meeting. 
Ms. Creed invited the SAAC to respond to the previous joint meeting of the Club Sports Council and SAAC.  A discussion followed.  The SAAC agreed that it would be a good idea to have a least one of these joint meetings a semester.  Overall, everyone liked the myth busting activity, and people expressed an interest in more discussion about the issues that came up.  The e-board asked how the SAAC felt about Club Sport’s request to change SAAC’s name to something that represented the group better.  The discussion exposed a variety of perspectives on the issue.  The SAAC decided that there needed to be more conversation with Club Sports about the name change and possible guidelines accompanying the use of the term student-athlete.  

5. Discuss how SAAC members are informing their coaches about SAAC activities and topics. 

Ms. Creed reminded the SAAC that it is important for them to communicate with their coaches about what SAAC is doing.  She encouraged team representatives to not only send them email updates, but also to have meetings with them.  She asked how people were currently keeping in touch with their coaches about SAAC activities.  Eleven of the teams said that they email their coaches the biweekly updates.  Ms. Hendricks told the SAAC that she would now be sending all the head coaches the SAAC meeting agendas and minutes.  
Ms. Creed also revisited the idea of inviting coaches to SAAC meetings.  This idea was welcomed with enthusiasm, so Ms. Creed asked for an official motion to approve this plan.  The motion was made, followed by a second and vote to approve.  Coaches will be invited to attend SAAC meetings beginning fall 2010.  

6. Review draft of SAAC meeting schedule for 2010-2011. 

The SAAC members received the tentative SAAC meeting schedule for 2010-2011 in their agenda packets.  Ms. Creed updated the SAAC that SAAC will no longer meet on Wednesdays because it was unsuccessful over the past two years; therefore, there are a few weeks when there are meetings back to back to accommodate holidays and breaks.  Other reoccurring conflicts (e.g., Super Bowl, Thanksgiving weekend, Passover, Easter) were also addressed.  Ms. Creed told the group that it’s important that it review the schedule and check for conflicts.  The meeting schedule will be approved at the Sunday, May 2, 2010 meeting, so conflicts should be addressed then.  

7. Feedback provided on subcommittee matrices.

The SAAC received five of the subcommittee matrices in their agenda packets.  Ms. Chancy (Basketball) gave the subcommittees general feedback about the matrices.  She told them that they need to put specific dates for each individual goal.  She also told them that they have to pick one person in the subcommittee to be responsible for a task.  

8. Subcommittee time to make adjustments to matrices.

Ms. Kranzler told the SAAC that originally this time was put aside for subcommittees to individually meet and go over changes, but instead, she and Ms. Chancy would meet with them outside of the meeting.  

9. Announcements.
· Student-athlete resume and cover letter workshop facilitated by the Career Development Center on Sunday, April 18 from 1-2:30 pm in Cleveland L1.  Ms. Creed told the SAAC that it is really important that a lot of athletes attend this event because the CDC is planning this event especially for student-athletes.

· Volunteers are needed for the set-up and clean-up for Scholar Athlete reception of Thursday, May 6.  Please email Ms. Creed if available.

· Remaining ‘Games of the Week’

· Crew (Hosted by Volleyball), April 17

· Lacrosse (Hosted by Cross Country), April 20

· Remaining ‘Community Service’ dates

· April 14: Squash 

· April 28: Swimming/Diving-Possibly Amherst Football

· May 5: Volleyball

10. Future Meetings. 

a. Sunday, April 18, 2010 (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

b. Sunday, May 2, (7-8 p.m.) Kendade 305

11. Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 8 p.m. 
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